
 

DISTRICT COURT OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS 
CLERK’S OFFICE 

 
 
 

Glenda L. Lake, Esquire www.vid.uscourts.gov 
Clerk of Court 

 
 

PRESS RELEASE NO. 20-2023 
September 29, 2023  
 

 THE DISTRICT COURT OF THE V.I. AND THE U.S. PROBATION OFFICE 
WILL MAINTAIN OPERATIONS IN THE EVENT OF A FEDERAL 

SHUTDOWN 
 

The general public is advised that the District Court of the Virgin Islands will maintain normal 
operations in the event Congress does not enact a Continuing Resolution to fund the federal budget by 
close of business on September 30, 2023. 

 
 Cases will proceed as scheduled.  The Clerk’s Office and the Office of U.S. Probation and 
Pretrial Services will remain open to the public in both divisions.  However, the Law Libraries in both 
St. Thomas and St. Croix will be closed to the public. 
  

Should there be an extended lapse in appropriations, the Court will render additional 
information as warranted.  
 
 
 
 

For more information, please contact: 
Glenda L. Lake, Esquire 

District Court of the Virgin Islands 
 5500 Veteran’s Drive, Suite 310 

St. Thomas, U. S. Virgin Islands 00802 
Email: glenda_lake@vid.uscourts.gov 

 
 
 
 

Ron de Lugo Fed. Bldg. & Courthouse, 5500 Veteran’s Drive, Suite 310, St. Thomas, Virgin Islands 00802-6424 
Phone: 340-774-0640 Fax: 340-775-8075 

Almeric L. Christian Fed. Bldg. & Courthouse, 3013 Estate Golden Rock, Lot #13, Christiansted, Virgin Islands 00820-4355 
Phone: 340-718-1130 Fax: 340-712-7180 
 
 

http://www.vid.uscourts.gov/
mailto:glenda_lake@vid.uscourts.gov

	DISTRICT COURT OF THE VIRGIN ISLANDS CLERK’S OFFICE

